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Chair Kim and members ofthe Committee, thank you for the opportunity to 

comment on S.C.R. 108, S.D. I/S.R. 66, S.D. 1. 

The Department of Accounting and General Services (DAGS) appreciates the 

intent of S.c.R. 108, S.D. IIS.R. 66, S.D. 1 and has comments to offer. 

First, the joint legislative procurement working group should be tasked to look at 

both Chapter 103D and 103F of the HRS. There does not appear to be a clear reason why 

goods, services and construction should be governed by Chapter 1 03D, HRS, while 

health and human services should be governed by another procurement code under 

Chapter 1 03F, HRS. 



Second, if the joint legislative procurement working group is to diligently review 

either or both Chapter 103D and Chapter 103F, and recommend improvements, twenty 

days prior to the convening of the 2010 Legislature is not enough time. 

DAGS also has some technical corrections. First, the task force as proposed 

would total over 30 members. That is too large. Also, the University of Hawai'i 

Procurement Institute resides at the William S. Richardson School of Law. Professor 

Danielle Conway Jones heads the UH Procurement Institute. The Hawai'i Procurement 

Institute is independent of the University. 

DAGS believes that providing the professional, technical, and clerical support to 

the large task force this SCR proposes may be an extensive requirement. DAGS does not 

have the budget or human resources to add this to its responsibility. Doing so would 

make this task an unfunded mandate. 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this mater 


